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Newsletter 5 

7th October 2022 

   

 

   Year 6 After School Boosters   

Year 6 after school boosters started yesterday for 
selected children. Parents of those children  are 
reminded that these boosters will take place at 
3.45pm - 4.45pm every Thursday. Children are not 
allowed to walk home alone after boosters and must 

be collected by an adult. The last booster session for autumn term 
will take place on Thursday 24th November. 

Thank you all for your generous food donations 
to our Harvest Festival. The food items we 
received were collected yesterday by Chingford 
Congregational Church who run a local food bank 
every Tuesday. The items donated will help 

support our local community.  

Harvest Thank You School Photos  

The school photographers, Van Cols will be in school on Monday 10th 
October to take individual pupil photos.  Please ensure your child/
children are dressed in their smartest uniform and 
arrive to school on time.  
 

Prefects must wear their blazers and ties.    
 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.  
 

If your child is taking part in Forest School this half term, 
please ensure that they have gloves and a warm, waterproof 
coat as the weather is turning damper and chillier!  
 

Thank you! 

Forest School   

Friends of Chase Lane PTA Coffee Morning  

The Friends of Chase Lane (FoCL) PTA will be 
hosting a free coffee morning on Wednesday 12th 
October at 9.00am - 9.40am, in the school hall.  
We warmly invite you to come along for a coffee/
tea and cake to find out more on how you can help! We look forward 
to seeing you all.  

Black History Month 

October is Black History Month. This month the children will be 
celebrating Black History in all areas of the curriculum. 
 

Have you heard of John Blanke?  
 

John Blanke was a royal trumpeter in the courts of Henry VII 
and Henry VIII, and remains the only black Tudor that can be identified 
using both written records and a portrait. While serving two kings, he 
witnessed some of the great moments in England's history and 
contributed to some of the greatest spectacles of the Tudor age.  
  

When Henry VIII came to the throne, John Blanke asked if he could be 
paid more. John requested that Henry VIII raise his wages from 8 to 
16 pence a day as he felt this was fair pay. John Blanke’s request was 
signed and accepted by the King. Can you find King Henry’s signature on 
the letter?  

The large image below shows part of the 'Westminster Tournament 
Roll', painted in 1511. It was made of 36 animal skins and measures over 
18 metres long – the length of a bowling lane! In the centre, is John 
Blanke. 

As the cost of living continues to increase, we urge parents who may be 
entitled to Free School Meals to apply. It could help you out and also 
the school could receive extra funding for the children. Please do so 
even if you want to provide your own packed lunches for your children or 
if they are in Reception, Year 1 or 2 and are receiving Universal Infant 
Free School Meals. It’s a very simple online form on 
the Waltham Forest website.  Click below for more 
details and to complete the online form: https://
www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-
learning/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/
apply-free-school-meals 

The Community School Nurse will be holding a drop-in 
session here in the school meeting room, 2.30pm – 3.30pm 
on Friday 21st October.  
 

Parents/carers are welcome to drop by to discuss issues 
such as bedwetting, weight/height, healthy eating, behaviour 
etc. 

School Nurse Drop-In 

Free School Meals 

Staff Macmillan Coffee Morning  

Last week Chase Lane staff held a Macmillan 
Coffee Morning.  A big Thank You to the 
Learning Support Assistants who organised the 
event and all the staff that baked delicious 
treats.  Together we raised £279.58 for a very 
worthy charity. 

Attendance 26th - 30th September 2022 

The following classes for achieving the highest attendance 
percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The minimum target 
for attendance each week as set by the Government is 96%.   

 
 

 
During the above period our overall school attendance was  95.2 %. 

Year 
Group 

Class Attendance 
Percentage 

Year 1 Baobab 96% 
Year 2 Maple  98% 
Year 3 Hawthorn 97.6% 

Year4  Elm 98% 
Year 5 Hazel 99.2% 

Year 6 Olive  96.6% 

This half term holiday, why not join us at the Wood 
Street Library for a special art workshop with author, 
illustrator and paper engineer, John O'Leary, and be 
part of the world's biggest community of drawing 
enthusiasts! This is a free event for children aged 5+ 
but booking is required. Click the link below  for more 

information:  
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/half-term-art-workshop-
wood-street-library 
 

Half Term Activities  

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/half-term-art-workshop-wood-street-library
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/half-term-art-workshop-wood-street-library
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Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

Monday 10th October Van Cols School Photographer 

Wednesday 12th October Friends of Chase Lane Coffee Morning 

Thursday 13th October 3.45pm - 4.45pm Year 6 Boosters 

Friday 14th October  9.10am Reception Parents Maths Meeting  

Friday 21st October 2.30pm - 3.30pm School Nurse Drop-In 

Friday 21st October Reception Golden Rules Dress-up 

Half-Term Monday 24th October -  Friday 28th October   

Monday 31st October  School re-opens at 8.45am  

Thursday 3rd November 3.45pm - 4.45pm Year 2 Boosters 

Friday 4th November  Reception 2023 Parent Tours 

Friday 11th November  Reception 2023 Parent Tours 

Friday 18th November Reception 2023 Parent Tours 

Thursday 24th November     Last Year 6 Booster 

Friday 25th November  INSET Day - School closed  

Monday 28th November  Nursery -Year 6 Parent Consultations  

Tuesday 29th November  Nursery Consultations  

Wednesday 30th November  Nursery Consultations  

Thursday 1st November  Reception - Year 6 Parent Consultations 

Friday 18th November  School Nurse Drop-In 

Diary Dates  

Waltham Forest adult learning service are running English Conversation 
Clubs at the venues and times listed below.  If English is your second 
language and you would like to improve your spoken English, then why not 
sign up? They also run online conversation clubs through zoom. For more 
information email Conversationclub.als@walthamforest.gov.uk or call 
0777 339 0705. 

English Conversation Clubs  

Waltham Forest Resident’s News 

WEEK 2 School Dinner Menu for w/b 10th October & 31st October 2022 

Week 2 Monday Save the Planet                    Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Celebrating Natural Hair 

Click the link below to views the latest Waltham Forest residents’ 
news:https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/33031ff 

Joke of the Week 

Q. How do you organize a space party? 
 
A. You Plan-et. 
 

Vocabulary Corner  

Sustainability -  to try to keep forever 
 

Similar words -   maintain, endure and withstand 
  

Simply put, sustainability is about small changes 
we can make to help look after the planet. Making 
these changes helps protect animals, plants and our natural resources 
so that future generations will be able to enjoy them.  

mailto:Conversationclub.als@walthamforest.gov.uk
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/33031ff
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/33031ff
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Poetry Competition 

A big thank you for all of the entries for the Waltham Forest poetry competition. Below are 3 of our best entries from Ava in Cedar class, 
Asalya in Cherry class and Jannah in Beech class.  Well done to these 3 children and to all of those who took part! We'll keep our 
fingers crossed that one of our poems is picked when the winners are announced in November! 
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